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July 16, 2021

Eskinder Negash

President and CEO

U.S. Committee for Refugees and Immigrants
2231 Crystal Drive, Suite 350

Arlington, VA 22202

Dear Mr. Negash:

Thank you for your June 4, 2021 letter to the Department of Homeland Security (DHS).
Secretary Mayorkas asked that I respond on his behalf.

On February 2, 2021, President Biden issued Executive Order 14012, Restoring Faith in
Our Legal Immigration Systems and Strengthening Integration and Inclusion Efforts for New
Americans (E.O. 14012). Section 1 of E.O. 14012 states:

[1]t 1s essential to ensure that our laws and policies encourage full participation by
immigrants, including refugees, in our civic life; that immigration processes and other
benefits are delivered effectively and efficiently; and that the Federal Government
eliminates sources of fear and other barriers that prevent immigrants from accessing
government services available to them.

Section 3(a) directs the Secretary of State, Attorney General, and Secretary of Homeland
Security to:

(i) identify barriers that impede access to immigration benefits and fair, efficient
adjudications of these benefits and make recommendations on how to remove these
barriers, as appropriate and consistent with applicable law; and

(i) identify any agency actions that fail to promote access to the legal immigration
system . . . and recommend steps, as appropriate and consistent with applicable law, to
revise or rescind those agency actions.

In accordance with these directives, DHS is identifying and assessing mechanisms to
improve access to the fair and efficient adjudication of immigration benefit requests, including
asylum. DHS values the input of organizations like USCRI in conducting these assessments and
appreciates your proposal entitled “The CLEAR Program.” We will certainly keep it in mind as
we continue to consider agency actions to remove barriers that impede access to our asylum
system and to effectively deliver this important humanitarian benefit to those who qualify.
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Thank you again for your letter and interest in this important issue. Should you wish to

discuss this matter further, please do not hesitate to contact the USCIS Public Engagement
Division at public.engagement@uscis.dhs.gov.

Sincerely,
Tracy L. Renaud
Acting Director





